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Proposed Draft Liaison Statement on Response to SoLSA exclusive access 

SMG3 WPA/ TSG CN1 has discussed the liaison statement from SMG2 WPA on “SoLSA exclusive access” and the attached CR A528 to GSM 04.08 in Tdoc SMG2 483/99.

During the discussion of the LS, the following comments were raised:

· 1) The overall stage 2 description of the concept was not clear and not fully understood.  In particular, the actions required in the core network as a result of the proposed change need to be clarified. Also, it is not clear what the impact of the ‘escape MCC’ is on the behaviour of an existing ME not supporting SoLSA.

· 
 2)
The current status of the code value for “unique MCC (PLMN) escape code” for use by SoLSA exclusive access is not known. It would be useful to know whether a code has already been allocated by ITU or not. In case one is not available have other alternative techniques under GSM’s more direct control been considered to solve the problem e.g. use of cell barred flag or use of single digit Mobile Network Codes? 

· 3) A problem resulting from the proposed solution is that there are no requirements for size of the “Forbidden PLMN list” to be greater than 4 in existing MS and it is likely that this will easily be exceeded when the proposed SoSLA solution is introduced as many countries already have several networks.  This will create some adverse problems caused by the “non SoLSA MS ” making unnecessary Location Update requests to previously forbidden PLMNs and may lead to situations where the existing MSs are unable to make any successful call.  This is especially a problem with dual band GSM 900/1800 MS.  The impact of this needs to be considered further. Single digit MNCs would reduce this problem.

· 4) If the “MCC escape code” is kept, then a CR to 03.22 requiring that all new and existing dual band mobiles implement the “extended forbidden list in the ME” seems necessary.

· 
5) The MS terminal capability to support SoLSA is signalled in the Location Update message (instead of the MS Classmark) to the MSC/VLR.  As an MS supporting GPRS can perform Routing Area Update and combined Location Area/Routing Area Updates, the corresponding changes for GPRS seem to be missing and need to be elaborated.

· 6) The wording in the proposed CR needs refinement, e.g. to indicate that the new bit refers to the capabilities of the ME and not to the MS.

In view of the above comments SMG3 WPA has not yet agreed the proposed Change Request to GSM 04.08.   One way to progress this matter may to consider alternative simpler solutions (e.g. use of Cell Barred flag etc.), although not ideal, may provide an adequate solution to meet the tight time scales for required for SoSLA.   SMG2 WPA is requested to consider the above issues.

